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The Conduit Road Schoolhouse, which faces Northeast on MacArthur Boulevard 
is a one-story one-room clapboard building with a brick foundation It is a 
simple rectangular structure, with a recent small addition on the southeast 
corner of the back. It was designed by a District of Columbia government 
architect and reflects bare mid-Victorian style typical of government 
schoolhouses in the late 1800's7

The gahled roof of the building is covered with asphalt tiles and has a 
small brick chimney at the rear.

The schoolhouse is 27'5" across the front and 40'5" long on the sides. The 
front of the building has entry ways near either corner with doors measuring 
_2'9" x 6'10 I( . Each entry has a small three-paned window above the door. A 
circular vent is located on the front side close to the roof peak.

The sides of the building each include four evenly spaced shuttered windows, 
3'3" wide by 5"6" high. The windows are double hung, each six paned. The 
rear of the building includes an entry on the northeast corner with a door 
measuring 2'9" by G'lO". The schoolhouse is painted beige-pink with beige 
trim.

The interior presently houses a collection of children's books in French and 
Spanish and is used for language classes for children. The building is not 
fully restored as a one room schoolhouse appeared in 1874, though it does 
have period desks, lighting fixtures, blackboards and an original school 
clock.

The Conduit Road Schoolhouse stands on the sidewalk, six feet from MacArthur 
Boulevard, a heavily travelled city street and commuter route. Northeast 
of the building is the Palisades Park and directly across MaeArthur 
Boulevard is an arm of Battery Kemble Park.



ilillllilllllliii
PERIOD (Check One or More as Appropriate)

[~1 Pre-Columbian |~] 

[~] 15th Century [~~|

16th Century 

17th Century

|~] 18th Century 

[SH 19th Century

20th Century

SPECIFIC PATE(S) (If Applicable and Known) 1874

Aboriginal

| | Prehistoric

|~) Historic 

I | Agriculture 

1^1 Architecture 

D Art

| | Commerce 

|~~| Communications 

[ | Conservation

fXl Education 

[~[ Engineering 

[~~] Industry 

I | Invention 

I| Landscape

Architecture 

|~| Literature 

| | Military 

[~] Music

O Political

Q Religion/Phi­ 

losophy

I | Science

Q Sculpture

Q Social/Human­ 

itarian

n Theater

I | Transportation

| | Urban Planning 

C] Other (Specify)

o 

u

UJ 

ULI

STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

The Conduit Road Schoolhouse was built on Conduit Road, now MacArthur 
Boulevard, in 1874. It has long been known as the Old Schoolhouse.

The original school on the site was built in 1864, but was burned in 1874, 
It was replaced by the present building in time to re-open in September 
1874. It :is the only remaining one-room schoolhouse in the Nation's 
capital.

InThe school closed in 1928 and the building was converted into a library. 
1965, the new Palisades branch of the public library was opened and the 
destruction of the Old Schoolhouse became imminent. However, the Palisades 
citizens association urged preservation of the building and its use by the 
Children's Museum.

At present,, the Children's Museum houses a collection of French and Spanish 
children's books in the schoolhouse and uses the building for classes in 
languages.
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